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1. The RFP indicates a start date of January 1, 2021.  What is the anticipated state date of the RFP?
A. MCCMH would expect Supported Employment services to be able to begin within the 2021 Calendar year. 

2. Do you currently have any rates for Evidenced Based Supported Employment program rates that could be shared?
A. No, we do not currently have evidence-based supported employment rates established. Please provide us with a proposed rate, determined to be fair by your agency. 

3. Can the Evidenced Based Supported Employment rates be offered in something other than a Fee For Service format (i.e. Milestones, etc.)?  
A. Our preference or expectation would be a fee for service (per unit) reimbursement model. We are open to hearing about and dialoguing on alternative reimbursement models. You can include an alternate reimbursement model in your proposal, but fee for service would be how we start contracting with your agency. 

4. Would MCCMH consider an Outcome Based reimbursement model for Supported Employment in the future?
A. Yes. 

5. Can Vocational Support provided through a traditional Skill Building program be included in the RFP and will MCCMH consider contracting with the successful bidder(s) for Skill Building services?
A. Yes, you can include it in the proposal. However, we want to emphasize that our focus with this RFP is for Supported Employment services and that is what we will be making our determination on. We are open to discussing other services you provide that may support Supported Employment, but our selection process for this RFP will be determined by the strength of the proposal as it relates to Supported Employment services.   

6. Can you provide examples of “Principal Staff” in section B.4.h. of the RFP instruction sheet?  Are you asking for the background checks or just the policy that explains that we do them? 
A. We would be looking for executive level staff or anyone that has more general oversight over the supported employment program, not necessarily the employment specialists. It would be suggested that you highlight this in the corporate compliance section of the proposal, along with hard copy evidence of background checks for those principal staff members.

7. Showing that we have established contracts with other PIHPs, what are you looking for? 
A. It is typical that bidders will state their relationship with other PIHPs in the narrative section of the proposal. Additionally, you can use the letters of reference to highlight this. 


